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              DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

                    + + + + +

         ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE REGULATION
              ADMINISTRATION BOARD

                    + + + + +

                ROLL CALL HEARING

--------------------------------x
IN THE MATTER OF:               :
                                :
MDM, LLC                        :
t/a Takoma Station Tavern       :
6914 4th Street, N.W.           :
License No. ABRA-079370         :
Retailer CT                     :
Substantial Change              :
                                :
Case No. 14-PRO-00050           :
--------------------------------x

                      Monday,
                      July 21, 2014

                      ABRA Hearing Room
                      400 South
                      Reeves Municipal Center
                      Washington, D.C. 20009

            The above-entitled matter convened
at 10:18 a.m. in the District of Columbia
Alcoholic Beverages Regulation Administration
Board Hearing Room.

BEFORE:

            LAVERNE FLETCHER, Board Agent
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1           P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                        (10:18 a.m.)

3             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Would the

4 parties in the matter of Takoma Station Tavern

5 please come forward.  The parties in the

6 matter of Takoma Station Tavern.

7             This is Case No. 14-PRO-00050,

8 MDM, LLC t/a Takoma Station Tavern 6914 14th

9 Street, N.W., license No. ABRA-079370.  This

10 is a Retailer CT, substantial change, rooftop

11 summer garden with 25 seats.

12             The protest issues are adverse

13 impact on peace, order and quiet and parking

14 and vehicular and pedestrian safety.

15             My name is LaVerne Fletcher and

16 I'm conducting the Roll Call Hearing as the

17 Board's Agent pursuant to D.C. Official Code

18 1601.2.   Introductions, beginning with the

19 applicant please.

20             MR. FLOREZA:   My name is Melvin

21 Floreza.  F-l-o-r-e-z-a, co-owner Takoma

22 Station Tavern.
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1             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Thank you.

2             MR. BOYD:    David A. Boyd, co-

3 owner of Takoma Station Tavern.

4             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   And would

5 you spell your name for the record, Mr. Boyd?

6             MR. BOYD:   D-a-v-i-d   B-o-y-d.

7             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   And

8 present on behalf of ANC 4B?

9             MR. AUSTIN:   Ron Austin, ANC 4B

10 Chair.

11             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Thank you,

12 Mr. Austin.  And present on behalf of the

13 Takoma Triangle Community Association?

14             MS. BUTLER:   Susan B. Butler, I'm

15 the president and I'm also know as Dodie

16 Butler. I always have to say that because

17 people know me by an entirely different name.

18             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Okay.

19 Thank you, Ms. Butler.  The Takoma Triangle

20 Community Association will have standing at

21 the protest of this issue incorporated in the

22 (inaudible) and you gave at least seven days
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1 notice to the applicant of the meeting that

2 you held to discuss the protest?

3             MS. BUTLER:   And they attended

4 that meeting.

5             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.

6 Therefore, the Takoma Triangle Community

7 Association does have standing as a

8 protestant; ANC 4B has standing as a

9 protestant.  We need to set a date for a

10 mediation.   You'll receive a notice in the

11 mail for the Status and Protest Hearing date

12 which I would normally give you today but I

13 don't have those dates with me today so we'll

14 just set a date for mediation as soon as

15 possible.

16             MS. BUTLER:   Point of

17 clarification?

18             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.

19             MS. BUTLER:   If we have two

20 protests there is only one mediation?  How

21 does mediation work?

22             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Ms.
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1 Butler, when you say two protests what do you

2 mean?

3             MS. BUTLER:   Two separate groups.

4             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Oh it's

5 one mediation.

6             MS. BUTLER:   How does it work

7 with one mediation and two groups?  So you

8 don't do separate meetings?

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   No.  All

10 the protestants are present at the same time.

11 We see it as one case so we don't separate out

12 the protestants so the mediation will include

13 Mr. Austin and you.

14             MS.  BUTLER:   Okay.

15             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   The next

16 available date for mediation  -- Ms. Butler,

17 did you have any questions about mediation?

18 Was that the only one that you had?

19             MS. BUTLER:   More information

20 about how the process works would be useful.

21             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.

22 Mediation is mandatory.  The Board requires
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1 mediation because they would prefer the

2 parties to resolve the protest issues on their

3 own.  That's what they would prefer.  So

4 you're required to participate in mediation to

5 attempt to negotiate a settlement to resolve

6 the community's concerns or any concerns that

7 they establish they might have as well.

8             If you're able to do that then the

9 Board will review any settlement agreement

10 that you submit. If they approve it then the

11 Board will dismiss the protest.  If you're not

12 able to resolve the matter in mediation, then

13 the case goes forward for a protest hearing.

14             In this case you have two

15 protestants.  You both have standing.  Because

16 you're a civic association your organization

17 will maintain standing even if the ANC enters

18 into a settlement agreement.  I make that

19 point because -- are you here for Takoma

20 Station?  You can pull up a chair and if you

21 would just state your name and spell it for

22 the court reporters.
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1

2             MS. WHEELER:   My name is Faith

3 Wheeler.  F-a-i-t-h and W-h-e-e-l-e-r.

4             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Okay Ms.

5 Wheeler, and you're here with the Association?

6             MS. WHEELER:   No ma'am, I'm the

7 Commissioner.  I am the ANC 4B02 Commissioner.

8             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So I just

9 want to clarify something for the record. Ms.

10 Wheeler, you're here with ANC 4B not as a

11 protestant as an SND?

12             MS. WHEELER:   I am representing

13 ANC 4B according to the resolution of ANC 4B.

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   That's

15 fine. I just want to make sure I keep the

16 parties separate.   Okay.  So I have Ron

17 Austin and Faith Wheeler present on behalf of

18 ANC 4B.   Is that correct?

19             MS. WHEELER:   Yes.

20             MR.  AUSTIN:   Yes.

21             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Thank you.

22 So Ms. Wheeler, I was in the process of
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1 setting a date for mediation.

2             MS. WHEELER:   So this is the Roll

3 Call Hearing?

4             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   This is

5 the Roll Call Hearing where the Board decides

6 who the parties are.

7             MS. WHEELER:   All right. And when

8 will the Board arrive?

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   I am the

10 Board Agent.

11             MS. WHEELER:   You're the Board's

12 Agent?  I see.

13             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.  And

14 so the purpose of a Roll Call Hearing is for

15 the Board and then the Board Agent, this is

16 the hearing that I conduct on behalf of the

17 Board.

18             MS. WHEELER: I see.   That's

19 changed since I did this last time.

20             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.  And

21 so the Takoma Triangle Community Association

22 was granted standing this morning and ANC 4B
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1 of course has standing.  And so we're just in

2 the process of setting a date for mediation.

3 And normally we would be setting a date for a

4 status hearing and a protest hearing today but

5 the person who provides me with those dates is

6 not here today.  The Status Hearing is before

7 the full Board, there's a seven-member Board

8 as you know and the Status Hearing is before

9 the full Board.

10             The Roll Call Hearing is before

11 the Board's Agent.

12             MS. WHEELER:   Um-hmm.  Okay.

13             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   The next

14 available date for mediation is Thursday, July

15 21st.

16             MR. BOYD: Excuse me, I have a

17 question.

18             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes, Mr.

19 Boyd?

20             MS. WHEELER:   Today is Monday,

21 the 21st.

22             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Did I say
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1 the 21st?   I mean the 31st, I'm sorry.  Is

2 that what you were going to tell me, Mr. Boyd?

3             MR. BOYD:    No. I was going to

4 say that my attorney will tell you -- he

5 didn't come today, he's out of town with his

6 family.  Would you like me to save that or

7 would you like me to let you know--

8             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   No, he

9 just needs to file an entry of appearance.

10 He'll know what that is, he just needs to file

11 an entry of appearance and let us know that

12 he's representing Takoma Station Tavern.  But

13 you can state for the record what his name is.

14             MR. BOYD: Craig C-r-a-i-g and

15 Butler B-u-t-l-e-r.

16             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So Mr.

17 Butler, he could just file a notice of

18 appearance and we'll enter him into the record

19 as your attorney.   So is July 31st good for

20 anybody from the--

21             MS. BUTLER:   At what time, ma'am?

22             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   At 9, 11,
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1 or 1.

2             MS. BUTLER: 1 sounds lovely but

3 anything but 9 would be workable for me. I'd

4 rather not do 9.

5             MR. BOYD:  11, is that good?

6             MR. AUSTIN:   11.

7             MS. BUTLER:   How long does that

8 usually--

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Well,

10 there's no set time but generally an hour or

11 two.

12             MS. BUTLER:   And what is the

13 general process?

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   The

15 general process is the protestants -- this is

16 a substantial change so the protestants will

17 have an opportunity to talk about their

18 concerns.  Talk about why you're opposed to

19 the substantial change.  The applicant will

20 have an opportunity to respond.  If there's an

21 exchange of information the goal is to try to

22 find some common ground to get to a point
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1 where there's provisions that will resolve the

2 concerns of the community.

3             There may be some circumstances

4 under which we would not be opposed to Takoma

5 Station Tavern in some regard.  If there are

6 some conditions under which that would work

7 for you then we would be trying to negotiate

8 a settlement along those lines.

9             It's not mandatory that you reach

10 a settlement agreement, it's just mandatory

11 that you appear for the mediation.

12             MS. BUTLER:   And can we bring

13 other people, other members of our--

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   The ideal

15 situation is, and I don't know how many people

16 that would be, you can bring who you want.  We

17 like to designate a representative so if there

18 are other members that want to come they have

19 a right to come.

20             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.

21             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   I don't

22 know how many people that would be.   But if
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1 it's not a large number then that person can

2 have persons at the table--

3             MS. BUTLER:   Right. I wasn't

4 thinking of a large number.

5             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So to

6 answer your question though that would be

7 fine.

8             MS. BUTLER:   Yes, but don't bring

9 the whole family.  Okay.

10             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes,

11 you've got it.  Anything, Ms. Wheeler?

12             MS. WHEELER: Yes.  My

13 understanding from Mr. Fashbaugh is that five

14 people present, a total of five at a Roll Call

15 Hearing and/or the Status Hearing was

16 necessary standing but that's not the case

17 now?   That has changed?

18             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Ms.

19 Fashbaugh you were referring to and  I'm going

20 to spell her name for the record.      That's

21 F-a-s-h-b-a-u-g-h.  Ms. Fashbaugh was

22 referring to a group of five.   There is no
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1 group of five in this case.

2             MS. WHEELER:   Thank you.

3             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   If there

4 were five individuals then what you said would

5 apply.  We only have the Community Association

6 so that requirement doesn't--

7             MS. WHEELER:   Thank you.   So

8 we've got 11 a.m.?

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   11 a.m. on

10 July 31st, correct.

11             MS. WHEELER:   I'm sorry, could

12 you repeat, I got lost in the numbers of

13 people, you said it is not mandatory to reach

14 a settlement agreement in the mediation?

15             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   In the

16 mediation, that's right.  It's not mandatory

17 to reach a settlement agreement in mediation,

18 it's just mandatory that you appear and

19 participate in mediation.  You're not under

20 any obligation to agree to anything.

21             MS. WHEELER:   Thank you for that

22 clarification.
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1             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   The Board

2 just gives you an opportunity to do that.

3             So Mr. Boyd and Mr. Floreza, did

4 you put your contact information on that

5 sheet?

6             MR. FLOREZA:   Yes.

7             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Ms.

8 Wheeler?

9             MS. WHEELER:   I have another

10 question.  Then if a settlement is not reached

11 during mediation, could you give us just a

12 scenario of what happens then, what would

13 occur during a Status Hearing?  I understand

14 if a settlement is reached during mediation,

15 then you declare that at the Status Hearing,

16 is that correct?   And if it is not reached,

17 then what?

18             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   If a

19 settlement agreement is reached at mediation,

20 that settlement agreement is filed with the

21 ABC Board for review.

22             MS. WHEELER:   I see.
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1             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   If the ABC

2 Board approves the settlement agreement, then

3 they will issue an order approving the

4 settlement agreement and the terms of the

5 settlement agreement become a condition of the

6 licence.  That's if there is a settlement

7 agreement reached by either the Association of

8 the ANC.  That is the process.

9             If a settlement agreement is not

10 reached then the case goes forward for a

11 Protest Hearing.

12             MS. WHEELER:    So that process is

13 undertaken, shall we say, at the Status

14 Hearing then?

15             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.  What

16 happens at the Status Hearing, I left out the

17 Status Hearing.  A Status Hearing is going to

18 be scheduled.   If the parties reach a

19 settlement agreement prior to the Status

20 Hearing, that party would not need to attend

21 the Status Hearing.  The Board will cancel the

22 Status Hearing.  So if the Association enters
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1 a settlement agreement before the Status

2 Hearing, or if the ANC enters a settlement

3 agreement before the Status Hearing, the

4 Status Hearing is cancelled.

5             If a settlement agreement is not

6 reached, then the Status Hearing goes forward.

7 The purpose of the Status Hearing is only to

8 report to the Board the outcome of mediation,

9 that's all that happens at a Status Hearing.

10 They just like to see the parties and you just

11 report to the Board what happened during

12 mediation.  That's all that happens at the

13 Status Hearing.

14             MS. WHEELER:   So even if a

15 settlement agreement is reached, then the

16 representatives would need to come to the

17 Status Hearing to report that?  Is that

18 correct?

19             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Only if

20 the settlement agreement is not submitted

21 ahead of time.

22             MS. WHEELER: Is not submitted
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1 ahead of time?

2             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So what

3 happens is if you come to mediation and you

4 have a draft settlement agreement that you're

5 working on, if you submit that to the Board

6 before the date of the Status Hearing then you

7 don't have to come to the Status Hearing.

8             If you don't submit that

9 settlement agreement to the Board before the

10 Status Hearing, then you have to come and

11 report to the Board that we're working on a

12 settlement agreement but we haven't signed it

13 yet.   Mr. Austin?

14             MR. AUSTIN:   Yes, it sounds the

15 way you've just described it, a settlement

16 agreement it could be one for the Association

17 and one for the ANC?  Or do they have to be

18 joined together?

19             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   If there

20 are two settlement -- the ideal situation is

21 that there's one.  But if there are two, the

22 Board will combine them in an order.
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1             MR. AUSTIN:   Okay.

2             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   If they

3 can't be one, if there are two, the Board will

4 combine them and they will put in the order

5 the most stringent terms, the strictest terms

6 are the ones that they would include in their

7 order.   They don't have to be -- it does not

8 have to be just one settlement, there can be

9 two.

10             MS. WHEELER:   And that would

11 occur -- sorry, I keep asking questions.  But

12 the Board will take this action during the

13 Status Hearing?  After the Status Hearing?  At

14 what time?

15             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes, what

16 happens--

17             MS. WHEELER:   If that situation

18 arises.

19             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   During the

20 Status Hearing if say all the parties show up

21 because the settlement agreement has not been

22 signed yet, at the hearing you would report
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1 that to the Board that we're working on a

2 settlement agreement but we don't have one

3 yet. The Board will just restate the Protest

4 Hearing date.  The Protest Hearing date stays

5 on the books unless there is a settlement

6 agreement.

7             So nothing really changes except

8 you would submit the settlement agreement at

9 some point after the Status Hearing.  At the

10 Status Hearing the Board doesn't do anything

11 except hear the status.

12             MS. WHEELER:   Yes.

13             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   They don't

14 take any action, they don't make any rulings,

15 they don't make any decisions.  They just want

16 to hear from you what the status is of the

17 case.  That's it.

18             MS. WHEELER:   Yes.

19             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   It is

20 beyond that that they will act based on what

21 you do.  If you give them the settlement

22 agreement, they'll review it; if you don't,
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1 they'll just proceed with the Protest Hearing.

2 Is that clear?

3             MS. WHEELER:   I think so.

4             MS. BUTLER:   There's some

5 reference in the language, maybe in the Regs

6 or something, that the burden is on the

7 applicant to demonstrate that there would be

8 no impact.

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Um-hmm.

10             MS. BUTLER:   When does that take

11 place?   And how does that take place?

12             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Okay.

13 That takes place at the Protest Hearing.

14             MS. BUTLER:   Um-hmm.

15             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   That takes

16 place at the Protest Hearing so at the Protest

17 Hearing the applicant gets to show the Board

18 why the change would be appropriate and how

19 the establishment would not disturb the peace,

20 order and quiet in the neighborhood. Your

21 protest is based on your concern that that

22 change would have an adverse impact on peace,
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1 order and quiet, parking, vehicular and

2 pedestrian safety.

3             So during the Protest Hearing the

4 Takoma Station Tavern would have an

5 opportunity to demonstrate to the Board that

6 that change would not have an adverse impact.

7             During the Protest Hearing the

8 protestants will have an opportunity to tell

9 the Board why they think those changes will

10 have an adverse impact.   So the Board listens

11 to testimony from the parties, any witnesses

12 that you have and they make a decision after

13 that testimony. And if you think of anything

14 else my card is on the table.  So if you think

15 of anything else just feel free to give me a

16 call.

17             The mediation, as I said, will

18 take place here, hopefully in this room.

19 Mediation is set for 11 o'clock on July 31st.

20             MR. BOYD:   One more question.

21 Should we wait until the 31st to meet?

22             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   No, you
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1 can do that at any time.   You can do that at

2 any time, you don't have to wait until the

3 31st to meet.  If you can meet prior to the

4 31st and come to some sort of an agreement, if

5 you can reach a settlement agreement before

6 the 31st, then the mediation will be

7 cancelled.

8             MR.  BOYD:   What's the time

9 frame?  I've been through this format once

10 before, well a couple of different times, and

11 it turned out to be a long period. Sometimes

12 it took two years.  What is the time frame

13 that we have to try to resolve it and if it's

14 not resolved to go to the Protest Hearing?

15 When can we get to either/or?

16             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   That

17 procedure, that long procedure, Mr. Boyd, is

18 no more.  The Board has expedited the way it

19 processes cases.  That's one of the reasons

20 that the Board designated an Agent for these,

21 just to move things along more quickly.

22             And also the Protest Hearing, I
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1 don't have the date for that yet but whatever

2 date that is, the Board has 90 days from the

3 date of a Protest Hearing to issue an order.

4 So it won't be years, it'll be within 90 days.

5             MR. BOYD:   So within 90 days?

6             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Within 90

7 days from the date of the Protest Hearing the

8 Board will issue a written decision.

9             MR. BOYD:   Oh I got you.

10             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Okay.

11             MR. AUSTIN:   So there's only one

12 here?   One Protest Hearing?

13             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   I'm sorry?

14             MR. AUSTIN: Unless the Board will

15 continue that.

16             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   They won't

17 continue it.

18             MR. AUSTIN:   Okay.  They won't

19 continue a Protest Hearing.

20             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Unless the

21 parties make a joint request to continue a

22 Protest Hearing for a really good reason, you
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1 could be on the verge of a settlement

2 agreement, they'll consider it but generally

3 a Protest Hearing date is not changed.

4             MR. AUSTIN:   Okay.

5             MR. BOYD:   And is there a time

6 frame on that Protest Hearing or we would come

7 in the morning and then how long would it

8 last?  I mean I've heard sometimes it lasts,

9 I've heard like ten hours.

10             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Well, it

11 depends on the testimony.  I can't say how

12 long one will last.  I don't have the date and

13 time for the Protest Hearing today, Mr. Boyd,

14 but the Board allows around three hours for a

15 Protest Hearing.  They give an hour and a half

16 to each side, that's generally how they

17 operate.

18             But it depends on the testimony as

19 well and how many witnesses you're going to

20 have, but they would prefer to have it wrapped

21 up within three hours.

22             MS. BUTLER:   And roughly what's
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1 the time frame of the -- again talking about

2 time frames -- mediation, Status Hearing,

3 Protest Hearing?  How many weeks are those

4 usually apart?

5             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Exactly.

6 Well, if I had been given a Status Hearing and

7 Protest Hearing dates today, I would have

8 scheduled a mediation prior to the Status

9 Hearing.

10             The Status Hearing most likely

11 would have been within 30 days from today

12 because everything is in done in 30 days.

13             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   It would

15 have been within about 30 days from today.  It

16 could have been less, could have been a little

17 more.  But the Status Hearing would have been

18 within about 30 days from today.

19             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.

20             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   And I

21 would have scheduled a mediation before the

22 date of the Status Hearing.
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1             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.  And then

2 generally a Protest Hearing--

3             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   The

4 Protest Hearing would be within 30 days after

5 the Status.

6             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.  So those are

7 the Regs?

8             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Exactly.

9 So things are done in about 30-day increments.

10             MR. FLOREZA:   When will we get

11 this Status Hearing date?

12             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   You'll get

13 the Status Hearing -- if the person who gives

14 the dates is here tomorrow, and I'm assuming

15 she's going to be here tomorrow, I don't know

16 that for sure, but you'll get them within the

17 next day or so.

18             MR. FLOREZA:   Okay.

19             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   You're

20 going to get a notice of all the dates.

21 You're going to get a notice that's going to

22 have the mediation date, the status date and



Page 28

1 the protest date. You're going to get one

2 notice with all three dates.  And you could

3 have had all the dates today.

4             MR. FLOREZA:   Right.

5             MS. BUTLER:   And is that

6 negotiable at all or is that--

7             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   It's not

8 negotiable.  They just set the date based on

9 the Board's calendar but if for some reason

10 you need to change a date they'll consider it

11 but generally they don't like to change the

12 dates once they've been set.

13             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   But the

15 notice will have all three dates and if for

16 some reason you need to request a change, you

17 can ask the Board to change the date but when

18 you get your one notice all three dates will

19 be on that, including the date for mediation.

20             MS. BUTLER:   Does that come on

21 paper?

22             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.  We
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1 send notice by email, that's why I was making

2 sure everybody left their email addresses.  We

3 now send out official notices by email.

4             MS. BUTLER:   And one other point

5 and this is not a complaint, mistakes happen,

6 but we received a formal letter from the Board

7 with an entirely different date on it than

8 this date.

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   For the

10 Roll Call?

11             MS. BUTLER:   Yes.  It was a

12 mistake.  And by the equivalent of word of

13 mouth -- you guys got it too?

14             MS. WHEELER:   We were notified

15 and then I checked on it and confirmed that it

16 was the wrong date.

17             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.  So we

18 verbally had heard about this date I guess.

19 We got something in writing that was totally

20 different.

21             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So what

22 date were you given before?  I'm just curious.
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1             MS. WHEELER:   I think I got the

2 25th.

3             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Oh really?

4 Okay.

5             MS. BUTLER:   No, no, no.  It was

6 later, it was significantly later, it was like

7 in August. It was a completely different date.

8 And something about that Takoma Station was

9 being re-placarded or something.  It was a

10 complete mix-up somehow.

11             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.

12             MS. BUTLER:   But we might not

13 have heard informally that we were supposed to

14 do something different from what the formal

15 letter had said.  So the paper trail is

16 important.

17             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So was

18 there--

19             MR. BOYD:   Well, to be fair to

20 the Board and to the [inaudible] back here,

21 the ABC Board, as soon as I got the new date

22 I made sure that 4B was able to get that
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1 information.  And so I immediately made sure

2 that the information available, plus I did

3 make a phone call to the ABC Board and to be

4 in compliance and to make sure everybody was

5 notified. I did make sure that they had that

6 information.

7             MS. BUTLER:   So you did get a

8 different date?

9             MR. BOYD:   I got a different date

10 and I gave that information to Ron Austin.

11             MR. AUSTIN:   And Jim, right?

12             MR. BOYD:   And Jim.

13             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Just so

14 that you know in the protest follow up that

15 I'm looking at, the only notice that I see is

16 a notice dated July 10 for a Roll Call Hearing

17 for today, July 21.  But apparently there was

18 something prior to--

19             MS. BUTLER:   There was something

20 entirely different sent out.

21             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Because

22 sometimes -- I don't work in licensing, I work
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1 in the office of the general counsel, I don't

2 work in licensing so this re-placarding, the

3 re-placarding every set of date changes.

4             MS. BUTLER:   So I'm asking and

5 again that was some kind of snafu that got

6 straightened out but let's say that there was

7 a snafu so that either side followed a wrong

8 set of directions.

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Um-hmm.

10             MS. BUTLER:   Verbal directions

11 you can kind of keep asking the person, ask

12 them to send you an email or whatever, but

13 there is some kind of recourse.  If I have

14 shown up in August bearing a letter that said

15 this is when it's supposed to be--

16             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   You know

17 the ideal situation, Ms. Butler, that that

18 would have been resolved long before you

19 showed up in August because this is the only

20 official record that I know about and there's

21 no mention of August in this record. So maybe

22 at some point--
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1             MS. BUTLER:   Have you got

2 placards as well?  So he was notified to get

3 the placards.

4             MR. AUSTIN:   Yes, but I passed--

5             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   That

6 normally gets straightened out.  As of today

7 right now, just so you know, I don't know

8 anything about any of the placards, any of the

9 dates, but if there's a re-placarding and if

10 there's a Roll Call Hearing on August 2nd, it

11 would be for the same thing as today.  I don't

12 know.

13             MS. BUTLER:   So who is the -- are

14 you the person, if something to come that

15 seemed to be confusing, seemed to be a change,

16 are you the person we get back to and say is

17 this a new thing we're supposed to confirm?

18             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   I

19 understand exactly.

20             MS. BUTLER:   That's all I'm

21 trying to say.  Right now anything I got in

22 the mail I might want to check.
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1             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Exactly.

2 If you receive a notice in the mail from

3 Teisha Anderson--

4             MS. BUTLER:   Right. That's who it

5 was from.

6             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Then you

7 would call her.  You can call her and clear it

8 up.  That's who you can call. You can call

9 Teisha Anderson, you can call Martha Jenkins.

10 Martha Jenkins is our general counsel, that's

11 Martha Jenkins. I can give you her number but

12 her email address is martha.jenkins@dc.gov.

13             MS. BUTLER:   Sure.

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   But her

15 telephone number is 202/442-4456.  But if you

16 receive any notice if it's signed by Teisha

17 you can start by contacting Teisha. Martha

18 will probably ask you to call her to explain

19 why you received the notice.

20             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.

21             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   So as far

22 as I know this is all there is related to
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1 Takoma Station. If anything comes up after

2 this with another Roll Call Hearing date with

3 the exact same thing, we'll have to deal with

4 it when it happens because I don't know

5 anything about it.

6             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.  Thank you.

7             MR. BOYD: I have one more

8 question.

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes?

10             MR.  BOYD:   And this is only

11 something that I'm just passing out to the

12 Board is that we are family men and we have

13 children, a lot of children, and we have a lot

14 of tournaments.  We have a lot of functions

15 and it's winding down to the end of the summer

16 so if it was able to come to a point where we

17 have a Protest Hearing and there was a date

18 already set that is in disagreement with what

19 we're doing, how we're raising our families,

20 would that be something that we could discuss

21 with the Board because it might be something

22 that we've already had planned, that's already
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1 been in motion.

2             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   You can

3 always as the Board to change a date for a

4 Protest Hearing and see what they say.

5 Generally, it has to be for good cause and

6 they'll decide if there's good cause.

7             MR. BOYD:   Okay.

8             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   I don't

9 know if there's someone you would even want to

10 designate on your behalf but you can always

11 ask and they will consider any request. They

12 just do it on a case by case basis.

13             MR. BOYD:   Okay.

14             MS. BUTLER:   Do they do that on

15 vacation--

16             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes.  If

17 you happen to be on vacation, I mean there are

18 certain circumstances under which they'll

19 consider changing the date. It's whatever they

20 consider that they have good reason and they

21 decide what's a good reason.  Sometimes people

22 are on vacation, out of town, out of the
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1 country.  The ideal situation is if you can

2 designate somebody to come on your behalf.

3             MS. BUTLER:   Well for a Protest

4 Hearing that's a pretty big deal.

5             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes, yes.

6 So if you're going to be on vacation, if you

7 can let them know or like you said if you have

8 a previous commitment you can let them know.

9 They look at it on a case by case.

10             MS. BUTLER:   But from what you've

11 said about the schedule it doesn't appear that

12 a protest hearing will take place in August or

13 even September, right?

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Well, the

15 Board is on break, the Board is in recess for

16 the last two weeks in August.  I believe the

17 Board is on recess the last two weeks in

18 August and the first two weeks in September.

19 Yes, it's the last two weeks in August.

20             MS. BUTLER:   So from what you've

21 said that there's--

22             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes, when
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1 they take recess it's going to be a little

2 extended.

3             MS. BUTLER:   Right.  Okay.

4             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   And I

5 don't know where they are on the calendar.

6             MS. BUTLER:   So it doesn't sound

7 like an August vacation would run into

8 conflict with--

9             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   There's a

10 good chance that it won't.  They won't be here

11 for three weeks.  And you can check with

12 Teisha on that too.

13             MS. BUTLER:   Okay.

14             BOARD AGENT FLETCHER:   Yes, she

15 knows the Board's calendar.   Any other

16 questions or concerns?

17             [no response]

18             Then the Roll Call Hearing is

19 concluded.

20             (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing

21 in the above-entitled matter having been

22 concluded, went off the record at 10:51 a.m.)
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